
Sahrawi Ambassador advocates
for wider collaboration with
Prensa Latina

Havana, July 14 (RHC)-- The Ambassador of the Sahrawi Arab Democratic Republic (SADR) in Cuba,
Omar Bulsan, exchanged here today with the management of Prensa Latina on the prospects of
expanding collaboration in the area of information.

The visitor updated on the situation in his country and praised the professional work of Prensa Latina
news agency, founded 61 years ago by the historic leader of the Cuban Revolution, Fidel Castro,
Commander Ernesto Che Guevara and the Argentinean journalist Jorge Ricardo Masetti.  Bulsan recalled
the historic ties of friendship between the SADR and the largest of the Antilles, which today maintains
collaboration with health and education personnel in the refugee camps.

For his part, the President of Prensa Latina, Luis Enrique Gonzalez, appreciated the Ambassador's visit
and expressed his willingness to cooperate with the Saharawi News Agency (SPS) in all the media
available to Prensa Latina today, including television, radio, social networks, publishing and others.

He also ratified that the Latin American News Agency was designed to spread the truth not only about
Cuba, but also about brotherly peoples such as the Saharawi, with whom it has woven a unique sympathy



in recent decades.

The SPS was created on 29 March 1999 and publishes its news in five languages: Arabic, Spanish,
French, English and Russian.

https://www.radiohc.cu/index.php/en/noticias/nacionales/228524-sahrawi-ambassador-advocates-for-wider-
collaboration-with-prensa-latina
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